## PARK COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

May 29, 2018 Greenville Community Hall 7:00 P.M.

**ATTENDENCE:** Greg Roblee, Barb Schroeder, Ryan Pashke, Tim James, Lewis Judge (later arrival), John Conrad, and Jim Beard; also present: Tony Nowak (Town Parks & Forestry); Greenville resident: Mark

Call to Order: at 7:00 pm by Greg.

Minutes: Approved.

Treasure Report: Park Fees for Land: \$10,028.00 as of May 21, 2018.

## **Old Business**

Archery Range Agreement update: This agreement was approved by the Town Board. Tony will contact Tyler Ernst (Lead Volunteer of this Project) to discussing signing of the agreement and information regarding time line for construction.

Mark (Town resident) brought forth a request that 6" cutouts be placed in the tower rails for short shooters. Tony will look at the rails and the ability to do this.

The building of the berm extension has started. Fencing has been removed. The west side will be added first.

New Bleachers update: Tony reported that 3 sets of bleachers were installed. The plan is to install the concrete pads after the baseball season. The remaining old bleacher will be removed and that new bleacher installed after the baseball season. Good comment have been received regarding the new bleachers.

Hoffman Park – Update on border agreements: Tony reported that there were really not any updates at this time. He reported that Joel is thinking that information may be available for our July meeting. After we know our options, a meeting would be setup with the landowners.

Other: None.

## **New Business**

Fox Valley United Soccer: The Town Board approved the concept. Tony will work with Joe Ryan (FVUS) regarding including the concept building into the Greenville Sports Complex Master Plan. The building will need all Town approvals, etc. Tony reported that if the Master Plan is approved in late winter (Feb) that FVUS could hope for a spring ground breaking.

Lions Park Master Plan: Dirt is being moved. Their plan is that by July, for the Catfish Races and concert event, the infrastructure, prep areas for the sport court areas, and the base for parking will be installed. Sod would also be in place.

## Other:

Greenville Sports Complex – Request for Proposals of Development of a Master Plan: Tony reported that the Town Board approved the proposal request and these were sent out. The proposals need to be returned by June 8<sup>th</sup>. Plan is to review them at our June meeting for approval. Then it would need Town approval at the July 9<sup>th</sup> Town Board Meeting. The project has a planned Feb 2019 completion date.

The Little Library has been installed at Appletree Court.

Skate Park: The Lions Club is including this project in their master plan.

Glen Valley pond: Mark (Greenville resident from this area) asked if the Town has ever thought of adding a fishing pier or rocks to stand on for fishing at this pond. He says that bluegill are in the pond having a safe standing area would be great addition. This pond is managed by the Storm Water department. Tony will contact them regarding this idea. Jennerjohn was also mentioned as an area to add this feature.

Meeting adjourned 7:45 pm.

Next Meeting – Tuesday, June 26, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at Lions Park

\*\*\* These minutes are not approved till the following meeting. \*\*\*